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PAROLED

081502 AUTHELET BRUCE R

DOB: 02/04/1971 - PAROLED

The board votes to parole Mr. Authelet in September 2015 to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of his parole. xxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he should be placed on GPS for
60
days. During any period of unemployment Mr. Authelet is

to perform twenty hours of community service per week.
This parole is contingent upon Mr. Authelet remaining
booking free and remaining in any program or educational
courses in which he is currently enrolled. (GTD 2/8/17)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, Verdi,
Rickman

552851 KPANAN SAMUEL

DOB: 10/20/1990 - PAROLED

Provided

Mr.

Kpanan

completes

his

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and any other course currently enrolled, as well as remain
booking free through November 2015 the board will parole
him in December 2015. This parole will include GPS and
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of his parole.
During any period of unemployment Mr. Kpanan must complete
20 hours of community service per week. (GTD 8/2/17)
MAXIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto,
Verdi,
Rickman

DENIED

130030 BAEZ EXOR G

DOB: 03/24/1987 - DENIED

In light of Mr. Baez's extensive criminal history as well
as the length of his sentence the board votes to deny

parole. We will reconsider him in six months (2/2016).
The

Board

recommends

he

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
prior to his next hearing. (GTD 12/21/16) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, Verdi, Rickman

130751 BRAXTON DARSHON H

DOB: 08/23/1986 - DENIED

Based on Mr. Braxton's criminal history, including
repetitive charges for possession of firearms and the
length of his sentence the board denies parole at this
time. The board believes to parole him on this record
would promote disrespect for the law and depreciate the
seriousness of his offense as well as his criminal history,
including his prior parole violation. The board does
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DENIED
commend him on his programming to date and recommend he
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. If possible, we would
like to see him in a lower security at his next review.

(GTD 4/26/18) MAXIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Armesto, Verdi, Rickman

085642 CATALANO JOHN C

DOB: 01/15/1938 - DENIED

In light of the seriousness of his offense, xxxxxxxxxxxxxx,
including the significant degree of violence, the use of a
weapon, the taking of an innocent life, his lack of
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and extreme lack of insight into his
motive or xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx displayed at hearing the board
votes to deny parole. The board has no evidence that Mr.
Catalano could remain at liberty without violating the law
and, on this record, to parole him at this time would not
only depreciate the seriousness of his actions but promote
disrespect for the law. We will reconsider him in seven
years (8/2022) and recommend that he xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to the extent available to him.
(LIFE) MAXIMUM

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,

Armesto,
Verdi, Rickman

536942 COOK SHEA L

DOB: 05/08/1984 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny parole at this time in light of the
nature and seriousness of the crime including the taking of
another life, the use of a firearm, conspiracy with others

and his overall xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
through
2010. The Board believes that to parole Mr. Cook at this
time would depreciate the seriousness of the offense, as
above, and promote disrespect for the law. The Board does
commend him on his programming to date as well as the
insight and maturity as reflected at his hearing. He
should continue on the same positive path and we will
review him in four years (8/2019). The board recommends
that Mr. Cook look into xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx if available.
(GTD: 9/5/2036)

MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, Rickman

099402 CORNWELL SHAWN A

DOB: 10/29/1976 - DENIED

In light of Mr. Cornwell's criminal history dating back to
1995, the fact that this is his 13th incarceration and the
nature of the charge the board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. To parole him on this record would
depreciate the seriousness of this record and promote
disrespect for the law. In addition he has not had

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.

(GTD 3/22/16)

MEDIUM
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DENIED
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, Rickman

131402 CORREA ANTHONY

DOB: 04/22/1987 - DENIED

In light of the seriousness of Mr. Correa's current offense
as reflected in the length the sentence and nature of the
crime, as well as his criminal history and xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxx to date the board votes to deny parole and we
will reconsider him in April 2016. The board does commend
him xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as well as his interest in
pursuing xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The board recommends
a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD
8/30/17)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi,
Rickman

133734 MARIKIAN CHRISTOPHER J DOB: 03/20/1974 - DENIED
In light of the fact that Mr. Marikian is a violator of his
probation and the serious nature of his underlying offense
as well as minimization displayed at hearing the board
votes to deny parole. Otherwise to parole him on these
facts and on this record would depreciate the seriousness
of his actions and promote disrespect for the law. The
board believes he would benefit xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and will reconsider him in nine months (5/2016) if he
meaningfully xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD 8/13/17)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, Verdi,
Rickman

145318 SOTO IVAN

DOB: 01/17/1991 - DENIED

Based on the seriousness of Mr. Soto's offenses including
the repetitive nature of the use of a dangerous weapon
(firearm as well as a knife) and the length of his sentence
the board votes to deny parole. The board believes to
parole at this stage of his sentence would undermine the
seriousness of his actions as well as promote disrespect
for the law. We commend him on his xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and

encourage

him

to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
We will reconsider him in one year (8/2016). (GTD 8/15/21)
MAXIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto,
Verdi,
Rickman

145349 STEFORD CLEVELAND

DOB: 03/12/1990 - DENIED

Based on the seriousness of the offense (violent assault),
the significant xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and the length of
sentence the board votes to deny parole. The board feels
Mr. Steford needs more time to manage his ability to remain
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and that to parole him at this time would
promote disrespect for the law. We will reconsider him in
one year (8/2016). We commend him xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We would like to see
him
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in a lower security, if possible so he may engage in
additional programming. (6/13/19) MAXIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, Verdi, Rickman

141589 TEIXEIRA LUIS C

DOB: 09/01/1988 - DENIED

Due to the serious nature of the offense including the use
of a weapon, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and the length of his sentence
the board votes to deny parole. The board believes to
parole him at this stage would depreciate the seriousness
of his offense and promote disrespect for the law. The
board does commend Mr. Teixeira on his significant
programming efforts to date xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
he has been able to complete. The board recommends he
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and continue on this positive path and will
reconsider him in one year (8/2016) at which time he should
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD 7/23/23) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, Verdi, Rickman

513685 VILLEGAS EMEILIO M

DOB: 05/27/1967 - DENIED

The board votes to deny parole based on the nature and
seriousness of offense including the secretive and
deceptive nature of the offense and xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx of
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Mr. Villegas displayed some insight at
hearing

and

the

board

recommends

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
We
will deny parole at this time with a review in one year
(8/2016)

and

the

board

would

like

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xx
xxxxxxxxxxxxx.

(GTD 9/11/19) MEDIUM VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Armesto, Verdi, Rickman

REV/REPAR

095221

BLAIR MATTHEW D

DOB: 06/01/1974 -

REV/REPAROLE
Mr. Blair was seen as a violator in the community. Mr.
Blair admits violation therefore the Board votes to revoke
parole with reparole xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.

Following

xxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of
his parole. This is with GPS for the duration of his
parole.

VIOLATOR IN COMMUNITY VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Armesto, Verdi, Rickman
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REV/REPAR

095884

LINCOLN DARRYL J

DOB: 12/21/1976 -

REV/REPAROLE
With respect to his parole consideration on his new charge
case 61-15-02728, the board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration in light of his status in the community on
parole at the time of his new offense. The board believes
to grant parole on this charge would promote disrespect for
the law. On the violation, based on Mr. Lincoln's
admission of violating his parole and his insight displayed
at hearing the board votes to revoke and re-parole him from
is sentence when he flattens his sentence on 61-15-02728 or
January 2016 whichever is later. Conditions of re-parole
are GPS for a minimum of 90 days xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx,
and
compliance therewith. Mr. Lincoln should continue with
presentations to youth in the community as available. (GTD
4/1/21)

MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,

Armesto,
Verdi, Rickman

